
S.SLOAN COLT 

PRESIDENT 

BANKERS TRUST COMPANY 

SIXTEEN WALL STREET 

NEW YORK 

April 13, 1957. 

Dear Mr . Carter: 

I have just received a telegram from 
Juan Trippe extending me your invitation to 
attend the dinner on April 23rd in honor of 
Pan American. 

I know of nothing I would rather do 
than this. As you know I have been and am 
still very much interested in the development 
of the Pan American. As a director of the 
company I came back on the Clipper from Honolulu 
last summer and was well impressed with the manner 
in which the job was being handled. Unfortunately 
however I am taking a business trip during that 
week and have appointments in Cincinnati which I 
am afraid I am not in a position to change at this 
time and therefore I am forced to regret your very 
good invitation. I should have enjoyed the 
occasion and particularly the opportunity of see­
ing you again. 

With vecy best wishes, I am 

Mr. .Amon G • C arter, 
Fort Worth, Texas. 

Sincere~ ~ 

LJ 


